SUPERVISORS MEETING
May 6, 2009
O’Fallon Township 

801 E. State St.

O’Fallon, IL  62269

CALL TO ORDER
ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Trustees Glenn Loyet, Kenneth Joseph, Gary Hursey and Deputy Clerk/Recorder Deborah Allsup.

Others present:  Gary Fohne, Gerard Helldoerfer, Douglas Scott, Dave Witter, John West, Benny Hobbs, Ray Rabbitt, Darrell Groom, David Hursey, Jim Hursey, Ron Smith, Rollin Spellman and Vern Boeckmann.

APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

Trustee Gary Hursey made a motion to approve the minutes of the previous Supervisor’s Meeting as presented and seconded by Trustee Kenneth Joseph.  Roll Call.  4 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
SENIOR REPORT

Trustee Glenn Loyet reported the next Senior Committee dinner will be on May 14, 2009 at the Township Building.  Limited tickets are still available.

YOUTH REPORT
Trustee Kenneth Joseph stated there were not many of the Youth Committee members in attendance at their last meeting on April 20, 2009.  

Trustee Joseph also stated the Youth Committee is planning their next event, Swim & Dance, at the O’Fallon Community Park Memorial Swimming Pool on July 19, 2009.  Trustee Gary Hursey made a motion to approve $750 for the Swim & Dance and seconded by Trustee Kenneth Joseph.  Roll Call.  4 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

The next Youth Committee meeting will be on May 18, 2009.

AFTER PROM REPORT
Trustee Gary Hursey stated the 2009 After Prom Party was another success. There was approximately $9,000 raised by donations including the $3,000 from the O’Fallon Township Youth Committee and $1,000 donated by Bill Roewe (Missouri Pipe Fittings Co.).  Expenditures for the event were approximately $8.600 including $1,600 for food.  There will be approximately $700 in the account for next year’s event. Trustee Hursey stated he is glad the O’Fallon Township High School agreed to add the $5 ticket price into the price of the Prom tickets.
The karaoke videos can be downloaded at the following web address:  ofallonafterprom.com.  There were approximately 520 students in attendance for the event.   
Supervisor Ahle thanked Trustee Hursey for all the work he did to ensure the event was successful with a limited amount of volunteers.  

PLANNING REPORT
No report.
TRUSTEES REPORT

Trustee Glenn Loyet stated the last Trustee meeting was on April 12, 2009.  The next meeting will be May 16, 2009 in which they will begin rewriting the handbook.
SUPERVISORS REPORT
Supervisor Gary Ahle stated he had received a letter from Metro East Cycling requesting a donation for the O’Fallon Grand Prix 2009 event.  Following a brief discussion, Trustee Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve a $100.00 donation to be paid from the miscellaneous expense line item and seconded by Trustee Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  4 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
A request for a donation to the O’Fallon Future Business Leaders of America at O’Fallon Township High School was made.  Supervisor Ahle stated he would pass this request along to the Youth Committee for their input.
Trustee Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the annual dues of the Trustee’s Division and seconded by Supervisor Gary Ahle.  Roll Call.  4 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

A letter was received from Christian HomeCare Services, Inc. regarding their services they provide.  Supervisor Ahle stated the office refers residents to them when they need to go to appointments outside the Rotary Wheels Van service area and they have always been able to help.  They operate solely on donations.  Trustee Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve a donation to Christian HomeCare Services, Inc. in the same amount as before ($100) and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Roll Call.  4 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
Supervisor Gary Ahle stated the contract for Health Insurance with United Healthcare is up for renewal June 1st.  As it is currently, the rate will increase 9.4%.  An alternative would be to increase the deductible an additional $500 which would still be reimbursable upon filing the proper paperwork with the office and increasing the Office Co-pay from $25 to $50 for Specialists.  Dave Witter addressed the Board to explain the savings of switching to the alternative plan.  Trustee Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the alternative plan with United Healthcare and to continue to reimburse the deductible and the $25 difference in the co-pay for the Specialists upon filing the proper paperwork with the office and seconded by Trustee Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  4 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Supervisor Gary Ahle stated the doors were painted on the Rotary Wheels Van Storage Building and the City had approved the completed work to their satisfaction.
NEW BUSINESS
A thank you card was received from Betty Hubbard and Family.

The Food Pantry sent a letter thanking the Board for the $3,000 donation made possible by the rummage sales and all the volunteers that make it a success.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                       $24,951.04
                   General Assistance               4,299.77
Trustee Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Trustee Kenneth Joseph.  Roll Call.  4 ayes 0 nays.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT
None

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Trustee Glenn Loyet to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Supervisor Gary Ahle.  Roll Call. 4 ayes 0 nays. Motion Carried.
The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by:

Alice Schloemann                   By:    Deborah Allsup
Town Clerk                                       Deputy Town Clerk
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